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RE: HOUSE CONCURRENT RESOLUTION NO. 121 OF THE 2023 REGULAR
SESSION

Dear Mr. Speaker and Mr. President:

The Louisiana State Law Institute respectfully submits its interim report to the
legislature relative to low-income succession proceedings.
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INTERIM REPORT TO THE LEGISLATURE IN RESPONSE TO HOUSE 

CONCURRENT RESOLUTION NO. 121 OF THE 2023 REGULAR SESSION 

 

 

 House Concurrent Resolution No. 121 of the 2023 Regular Session authorizes and directs 

the Louisiana State Law Institute to study succession proceedings and alternatives for low-income 

families and low-value properties. In fulfillment of this request, the Law Institute assigned the 

project to its Successions and Donations Committee, which operates under the direction of 

Professor Ronald J. Scalise, Jr. as Reporter. 

 

 The resolution specifically states that study is needed to determine if there is a way to apply 

the provisions of the Code of Civil Procedure on waiver of costs for indigent parties to judicially 

open a succession. During Committee discussions, a representative of Louisiana Appleseed 

informed the Committee that legal aid is unable to participate in succession work because the court 

costs and filing fees are too high. The Committee recognizes that although many of these 

successions fall under the small succession affidavit procedure, there are still costs associated with, 

for example, obtaining the necessary death certificate. The Committee discussed issues such as 

clarity of title, access to justice, and court costs and filing fees and is considering proposals to 

signal to courts that the law relative to waiver of costs for indigent parties is applicable to 

succession proceedings. The Committee is still considering whether other amendments to the Code 

of Civil Procedure are needed and remains mindful of the varying practices of clerks of court 

throughout the state. 

 

 A final report will be submitted to the Legislature after the Successions and Donations 

Committee receives approval of its recommendations from the Law Institute’s Council. 


